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SUBJECT

An ordinance related to annual precinct alterations. 
COMMITTEE ACTION:
At its August 27th meeting, the GAO Committee amended Ordinance 2013-0340.  The amendment had the following effects:

· Shortened the review time for precinct alterations from 30 days to 10 days.

· Gave the Elections Director authority to shorten or eliminate the review period for cause

· Requires the Elections Director to immediately notify the Chair of the Council by letter if the review period is being shortened or eliminated and provide information on the nature of the just cause.

The GAO Committee unanimously passed the amended ordinance and requested that it be placed on the Council’s consent agenda.
SUMMARY
The proposed ordinance would require that the Director of Elections make the proposed annual precinct alterations map available to the political parties and the public 30 days prior to its transmittal to the County Council.
BACKGROUND

RCW 29A.16.040 requires that counties adopt adjusted precinct boundaries by May 1 of each year.  K.C.C 1.12.010 requires that the proposed changes to precinct boundaries be transmitted to the council 30 days before the statutory deadline.  The primary purposes of the annual adjustment to precinct boundaries are:

· To match boundaries with recent city annexation or incorporation activity and

· To equalize voter population of precincts in compliance with the limits prescribed by state law and King County Code.
ANALYSIS

The proposed ordinance would require the Director of Elections to make available to the political parties and to the public the proposed precinct boundary changes 30 days prior to the transmittal of the ordinance to Council.  This is a change that may have operational impacts on the Department of Elections.  The same GIS staff that makes the proposed precinct alterations also works preparing for and during the spring special elections. 

Council staff asked the Director what operational impacts or challenges might result from the passage of this legislation.  The Director states that in in general the process of making precinct alterations is complicated and the Department is usually challenged to meet the April 1 deadline.  In certain years the number of changes that need to be made to precincts are substantial and that the workload using existing staff would probably not allow the Department to meet the deadline.  

According to the Director, there are a few circumstances in particular that make meeting the deadline problematic.  When new federal, state and local electoral districts are drawn the number of precinct changes is very large.  The Department is dependent on the state adopting the new district boundaries before it can transmit the legislation to the Council.  The Director noted that typically the year following new district boundaries also requires many changes because there is never enough time to fine-tune the precinct adjustments when making the larger-scale changes in federal, state and local electoral districts.  
Finally the Director noted that the year following a presidential election year is also one that would be difficult to meet the new 30-day deadline for party and public review. The reason for this is that many new voters register for the presidential election.  This in turn creates many precincts where the number of active voters is not balanced in accordance with State law and County code. The maximum number of voters per precinct allowed by County code is 900. 
AMENDMENT

In response to concerns raised by the Director of Elections, the sponsor of the subject legislation directed staff to draft an amendment for the committee’s consideration. It reduces the amount of time for public review and comment to 10 days.  It also gives the Director discretion to reduce or eliminate the public review period for cause, such as when new federal, state and local electoral districts are drawn, or in the year after a presidential election.  The Director supports the legislation with the proposed amendment.
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